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Dear families,

As we move into March and the coming of Spring, we wanted to take a few minutes to look back on
February and some of the exciting news from this month.

At the beginning of the month, Pastor Adonia went to Chicago to attend the 23rd Annual True Family
Values Award Banquet, this is a banquet held every year to recognize outstanding families in the
community who are making a big difference. She also had the opportunity to attend the grand opening of
the new Chicago Family Church and to participate in the planning session for ACLC (American Clergy
Leadership Conference), which brings together all kinds of faith leaders.

That weekend was our yearly Superbowl Party! It wasn't a terribly exciting game this year, but we still
had fun and food, and we are happy for all the people that came and especially for David Heppell for
organizing the prizes and games.

The following Sunday was our Holy Day Celebration. This was really the highlight of the month for us.
What a day of laughter, tears, and memories! Bible and Divine Principle Jeopardy was a lot of fun. We
had so many wonderful art entries on the theme of "Family." We had over an hour of touching and
inspiring testimonies. The talent show was a blast! The yute game was wild! And the dinner and breakfast
and offering table were wonderful as well. A lot of people worked hard to help make everything happen,
and we just feel really thankful for it all. If you haven't already seen the photos and videos, you can see
them here.




We held our 2nd membership class this month. We are so grateful for those that attended, and we will be
officially welcoming a new member of our church this coming Sunday.

On the last Sunday of the month, Pastor Adonia hosted a Tribal Messiahship meeting at the parsonage to
share more about it means and how we can fulfill our calling to create our own tribes and share God's
love and Word with the people around us.

Lastly, with Roger's unexpected passing last year, some of our members have decided to work together to
find some potential land to create a private cemetery. A couple weeks ago, a few of us drove out to a
potential location. We don't know how feasible this idea is at this point, and we know that land in
Colorado is not cheap in general, but we are hopeful that we can find something that will work for us.



